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Kingview Ridge Community Association
Regular Meeting Minutes

April 4, 2023
The Board of Directors of Kingview Ridge Community Association met virtually via Zoom on April 4, 2023, at 7:00 p.m.
Present:                                                                                       Absent:


Lori Teachum, Vice President 

Jim Parker, President 
John DiNardo, Treasurer 

Richard Barney, Director

Iyabo Martins, Director

Carmen Celis, Secretary
Hari Singh, Director

Others Present:

Nancy Keen, Vanguard Management
Erin Barry, Recording Secretary
Resident: Andrew Bluestien, Bill Teachum, Steph Ziomek
I.
Call to order

Jim Parker, the President, called the regular meeting to order at 7:04p.m. with a quorum present.

II.        MINUTES


Motion: To approve the February 7, 2023, Regular Board Meeting minutes.

          
Singh/DiNardo


Vote: Unanimous
III.
Homeowner’s Forum

· A homeowner asked if it was possible to clean-up or upgrade the Ranworth Tot Lot as it has algae, trash, the steps have cracks, and there is graffiti. 
Management noted she had the graffiti cleaned and the trash removed after she received the homeowner’s email. The Board discussed getting the tot lot power washed to remove the algae.
Action: S. Ziomek will email pictures of the Ranworth Tot Lot to Management.
IV.        Management Report
A. Homeowner Common Area Dead Tree Removal Request
Management had PGC’s arborist assess the two (2) trees on common area behind 3 Ranworth Court. They recommended the dead Pine tree and dead Zelkova tree be removed.
Motion: To approve the proposal from PGC Landscapes to remove the dead Pine and dead Zelkova tree on common area behind 3 Ranworth Court for the cost of $640.00.


Teachum/DiNardo


Vote: Unanimous
B. Homeowner Common Area Stump Removal and Tree Replacement Request
Management had PGC’s arborist assess the tree stumps on the common area behind 14021 Briarwick and make suggestions for addressing the stumps and adding several replacement trees.
Motion: To approve PGC Landscapes’ proposal to remove six (6) tree stumps behind 14021 Briarwick and install two (2) Green Arborvitae for the cost of $2,473.97.

DiNardo/Martins

 Vote: Unanimous
C. Homeowner Common Area Pruning Request

Management had PGC assess the common area Pine tree beside 13629 Palmetto Circle, who recommended the tree be trimmed for 6’-8’ clearance.
Motion: To approve the proposal from PGC Landscapes to trimming (6’-8’ clearance) the common area Pine tree beside 13629 Palmetto Circle for the cost of $320.00

DiNardo/Singh


 Vote: Unanimous

D. Power Wash Mailbox Cluster

Per the Board’s direction, Management obtained three (3) proposals to power wash the cluster mailboxes in the townhouse area from the following contractors: Gardener’s General Contractors, Lawn Systems, and PGC Landscapes. 

Motion: To approve proposal from PGC Landscapes to power wash the cluster mailboxes in the townhome area for the cost of $1,740.00.

   Martins/ Teachum,

 Vote: Unanimous

E. Ranworth Drive Tot Lot Request

The residents of 19328 Raworth Drive (Ziomek) came to the meeting and shared their concern of the condition of the Ranworth Tot Lot during the homeowners ‘forum. 
Action: Management will have the community inspector look at the Ranworth Tot Lot. She will look at Reserve study to see when it is supposed to be replaced.
F. Upgrade Landscape Packet 
Action: Management will request an upgraded landscape proposal from PGC Landscapes for the same coverage level as the Village at Oakhill HOA.
VI.
Old business

There was no old business at this time.
VIi.
New business

A. Architectural Committee 
Bill Teachum, Architectural Committee Chairman, and committee member, Andy Bluestein came to the Board meeting. They introduced themselves and noted they have one additional member, Vicki, who could not attend tonight’s meeting.
They explained the process for residents to submit architectural applications. The residents get the applications from the website or Portal and submit them to Linda at Vanguard. She reviews them and then sends them to the committee. Once all three (3) members review the application and unanimously approve it, Bill signs off on it and sends it back to Vanguard. 

He noted that the majority of applications are received in the spring and summer. 

There was discussion on the committee’s ability to grant variances from the guidelines on some issues, especially if related to safety concerns.

The Board thanked the committee for their dedication and hard work.

VIII.
Adjournment

          There being no additional business, the Board meeting adjourned at 7:43 p.m. to discuss delinquent business.
Motion: To adjourn the meeting at 7:43 p.m.

 
 DiNardo/Singh


Vote: Unanimous
Respectfully Submitted,

Erin Barry
Recording Secretary
Action Items
Action: S. Ziomek will email pictures of the Ranworth Tot Lot to Management.

Action: Management will have the community inspector look at the Ranworth Tot Lot. She will look at Reserve study to see when it is supposed to be replaced.

Action: Management will request an upgraded landscape proposal from PGC Landscapes for the same coverage level as the Village at Oakhill HOA.

